




   

 
December 1, 2024 

 

The Honorable Wes Moore 
Governor of Maryland 
100 State Circle 
Annapolis, Maryland 
21401 
 
The Honorable Bill Ferguson 
President of the Senate 
State House, H-107 
100 State Circle 
Annapolis, Maryland  
21401 

 
 
 
 
 
 
The Honorable Adrienne A. Jones 
Speaker of the House 
State House, H-107 
100 State Circle 
Annapolis, Maryland  
21401 

 
Dear Governor Moore, President Ferguson and Speaker Jones: 

On behalf of the Baltimore Regional Transportation Commission (BRTC), I am pleased to transmit to you 

charges: 

1. To engage in advocacy for the Baltimore region public transit systems maintained by the 
Maryland Transit Administration; and  
 

2. 
operations address the public transit needs of residents and businesses in the Baltimore region. 

 
The Commission first met in February of this year, and met monthly thereafter.  Committee staff, provided 
by the Baltimore Metropolitan Council (BMC), worked with MDOT and MTA staff to develop a 
comprehensive work program that educated our new Commissioners on the intricacies and challenges 

benefit of the system. 

Highlights include the hosting of the first meeting of the Maryland Department of 
-specific comments on the draft CTP and an 

independent report on potential structure and funding of a regional transit authority.  Additionally, the 
 

MTA, like its peers across the country, continues to recover from pandemic-era drops in ridership at a 
time when emergency relief from the federal government is coming to an end.  Additionally, MTA is facing 
the realities of aging infrastructure and an ever-growing list of state of good repair needs.  Ironically, our 
first meeting came on the heels of a weeks- . 

address the most challenging budget climate we have seen in over a decade.  With a full understanding 
of the difficult days ahead, the BRTC is working to ensure that the transit-related solutions do not 
disproportionately burden the Baltimore region, its businesses, and its transit riders.   



Difficult choices about critical projects will have to be made.  The BRTC submits this report not to make 
these choices harder, but to advocate for the needs of our system.  There is challenging work ahead and 
the BRTC is prepared to do its part in identifying and achieving the best path forward.   

Looking ahead, the BRTC is planning its 2025 work program, which is set to include an update to the 

collaboration between our locally operated transit services (LOTS).   

Should you have any questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to contact me 
directly. 

On behalf of my fellow Commissioners, thank you for the privilege of serving the state and our region. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
Jon Laria 
Chair 
 

 

   
   
  

 































 
 
 
 
 
 
 
November 7, 2024 
 
 
Secretary Paul J. Wiedefeld 
Maryland Department of Transportation 
7201 Corporate Center Drive 
Hanover, MD 21076 
 
 RE: Baltimore Regional Transit Commission Comments on Draft FY 2025-2030 CTP 
 
Dear Secretary Wiedefeld: 
 

in connection with the Draft FY 2025-2030 Consolidated Transportation Program (CTP).  As you 
know, Transportation Article, Section 7-213(G)(9) of the Annotated Code of Maryland directs the 
BRTC to 
Baltimore region, including bus, light rail, metro, commuter bus, MARC service, and paratransit as 
part of the development of the draft a   We appreciate 

forward to continued improvements in the process next year and beyond. 
 
The Commission has now reviewed the Draft CTP as it pertains to MTA.  Unfortunately, this review 
has left us gravely concerned about the impact of the proposed cuts on MTA and its millions of 
monthly riders. 
 

The Stakes 
 

The Draft CTP, which contains MTA cuts totaling $672 million to Baltimore Region core services, is 
detrimental to our shared goals with respect to equity, economic growth, and the environment.  
 
Equity 
 
The Commission strongly believes that the proposed cuts will disproportionately harm vulnerable 
communities which have suffered historic disinvestment, and are already underserved by transit 

do not have a car available for their trip, and transit is their only lifeline to employment, education, 
and essential services. 
 
 



Economic Growth 
 

traveling to and from the airport or Hunt Valley, employees getting to Johns Hopkins or University 
of Maryland medical centers, visitors going to the Convention Center, CFG Arena and our major 
stadiums, or students getting to and from school and college, a healthy transit system is a critical 
part of the economic equation for the region. We know that businesses making investment 
decisions typically emphasize regional transit capacity in their decision-making, as do the 
employees that businesses and institutions need to attract and retain. Also, investing in a robust 
public transit system is essential to driving long-term economic, environmental, social, and health 
benefits. Research shows that every $1 invested in public transit generates $5 in economic returns, 
including increased business activity and higher property values. 
 
The Environment 
 
Transit investments also help reduce greenhouse gas emissions and air pollution. For example, a 
significant investment in transit could reduce greenhouse gas emissions by as much as 11%, 

so promotes 
sustainable urban development by reducing reliance on cars, decreasing traffic congestion, and 
curbing urban sprawl.  
 

The Proposed Cuts 
 

Exhibit A MTA 
Summary
million for Metro, and $67 million for MARC.  Representative cuts include: 
 

 Metro elevators and escalators ($34.74 million) 
 MARC Riverside upgrades ($20.4 million) 
 MARC railcar mid-life overhaul ($44.6 million) 
 Eastern Bus Facility replacement ($201.27 million) 
 Zero-Emission Bus procurement ($205.75 million) 
 Light Rail System Rehabilitation including Howard Street Rail Replacement ($62.40 

million) 
 Light Rail Traction Power Substation Repair ($4.8 million) 

 

including: 
 

 unplanned system shutdowns 
 service disruptions 
 increased community complaints 
 regulatory risk (environmental compliance) 
 communications blackouts 
 more short-term spending on corrective maintenance 

 



With respect to desperately-needed replacement of 81 elevators and escalators throughout Metro, 
MTA says: they break beyond what 

 
 
With respect to rehabilitation of the Light Rail Traction Power Substations (TPSS), MTA says: 

there are any TPSS failures.  MTA is currently 
1 

 
Also with respect to Light Rail, MTA states that 
to be in danger of malfunctioning or reach

   
 
With respect to the deferred replacement of the outdated and inefficient Eastern Bus Facility, MTA 
says: ons of dollars in the current Eastern facility in order to keep it 
operating   
 
The Eastern Bus Facility is just one example where the MTA Summary concludes that making cuts 
now will necessitate unrecoverable short-term or emergency expenditures.  These only serve to 
drain precious resources from critical longer-term investments. 
 

improvements over ten years, to achieve system State of Good Repair (SOGR).  $368 million more 
is needed in the Draft CTP just to meet 2022 CNI targets, which are expected to increase to over 
$900 million annually when the CNI is updated in 2025.   
 
The Draft CTP also violates the SOGR funding levels mandated by the Transit Safety and 
Investment Act of 2021 (TSIA), which required $450 million in FY 2025 and FY 2026.  With $336 
million allocated for FY25 and $376 million allocated for FY26, the Draft CTP falls short of TSIA by 
$188 million across those two budget years.  
 
We were especially concerned to learn that the Draft CTP does not fund critical Light Rail SOGR 
projects necessary to move forward with the procurement of new light rail cars for which MTA has 
received a $213 million federal grant.  MTA estimates that $380 million must be added to the CTP 
to avoid forfeiture of that hard-won grant, and says we have no more than a year to make that 
additional commitment before the federal grant is at risk. 
 
Achieving a State of Good Repair is also extremely important when applying for federal Capital 
Investment Grants, where it is a key factor in determining eligibility and competitiveness.  In 
allocating new capital funds for expansion, the Federal Transit Administration prioritizes projects 
that demonstrate a commitment to maintaining existing infrastructure in good condition.  

                                                      

1 -out 
power substation and another that engineers consider on the verge of failure.  Should it fail, Light Rail cars will be unable to 
transfer b
completely and indefinitely.  Apparently, no funds are budgeted to replace the substation. 



Therefore, failing to achieve SOGR is a direct threat to necessary expansion, including the critically 
important Red Line. 
 
As you know, the Commission has also wrestled with the relative positions of WMATA and MTA, 

structures for WMATA and MTA, and the implications of the disparity, be fully evaluated.  We 
ransit against another, and the Commission recognizes that 

WMATA has many legitimate funding needs that are not being fulfilled.  Nonetheless, the 

full and fair  
 
Please know that we fully recognize the serious fiscal constraints facing MDOT and the State, and 
deeply appreciate your personal and professional commitment to adequate transit funding.   
We appreciate that, because of declining revenues, you and the entire Moore-Miller Administration 
must make difficult and unwanted choices.  We firmly believe the solution must include more 
revenues for Maryland transit and transportation, and look forward to supporting the work of the 
TRAIN Commission and related actions by the General Assembly and Administration to achieve 
that goal. 
 
We cannot close without commending the efforts of devoted MDOT and MTA staff who work every 
day, in a badly under-resourced system, to deliver essential services to their fellow Marylanders.  

 
 
Thank you again for the opportunity to comment on the Draft CTP.  The Commission looks forward 
to working with you to achieve a Final CTP that responds to the concerns we and many others 
have expressed. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Jon Laria 
Chair, Baltimore Regional Transit Commission 
 
cc: BRTC Commissioners 
  



 

Exhibit A 
 
 
 

Summary of MTA Cuts and Their Impact









 


